

Austen Way St Albans Hertfordshire AL4 0XB t: 01727 854726 www.beaumontschool.com e: admin@beaumont.school Headteacher: Mr M Atkinson e: head@beaumont.school

October 2023

Dear Parent/Carer

A Level Study Morning at Royal Geographical Society – 29th November 2023

As school members of the Royal Geographical Society we have the opportunity for students to attend an A Level Study Morning at the Royal Geographical Society in South Kensington to support their learning and exam skills in Geography A Level. The students will benefit from a series of sessions led by experts that focus on the areas of the KS5 curriculum.

The study day will consist of a series of three 40-minute subject knowledge focussed lectures – Global Governance, Changing Places and the Carbon Cycle. Students have the opportunity to ask questions after each lecture. The event will end with a short session looking at exam technique and how to succeed in A Level examinations.

Students will be required to make their own travel arrangements to and from the venue in order to keep costs to a minimum. Students are to meet at the entrance to the venue by no later than 9.45am so staff members can allocate tickets. It is advisable for students to travel in smaller groups to utilise any group saver discounts (available from the desk rather than the machines) there may be on offer with the rail networks.

The cost of the study morning is £15. Unfortunately, the school is unable to meet the cost of this trip from its own funds so the visit will only be able to go ahead if parents are prepared to pay a voluntary contribution. Please note, if not all parents/carers make the contribution the visit may not be able to take place.

The school's method of payment for trips is through your 'My Child at School' (**MCaS**) account with payment being made and consent received by no later **Sunday 5**th **November 2023**.

If you would like your child to participate in this trip but will experience difficulty in making the contribution then please contact us before signing up to the trip – tripsandvisits@beaumont.school.

Please be sure to advise us of any changes to the information you have previously provided us with regarding your child's medical condition/allergies and emergency contact details for your child. Any additional information or updates should be provided in writing <u>-data.correction@beaumont.school</u>.

Please be advised if the trip is oversubscribed and it proves necessary to create a selection process, places will be allocated by lottery. In the event of your child not getting a place the monies paid will of course be returned.

I will issue more information to students in due course but if you have any queries in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Joanna Cross Geography Teacher



















